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Headteachers special mention to: Good Luck Year 6, Mrs Craze and Mrs Bartlett  

 

 

   

     Educate   Protect   Love   Serve 

Please share this Newsletter with your child. All newsletters can 

be found on our website: http://www.st-marys-bod.cornwall.sch.uk 

found on our website: http://www.st-marys-

bod.eschools.co.uk/website  Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am not sure where the year went! All of a sudden we are here celebrating all the amazing achievements the children have made this year and 

giving our wonderful year 6’s an amazing send off.  

It’s been a year of trying hard to reinstate many of the things that the children did well before Covid came. Not an easy task when the school has 

been faced with 4 spikes of Covid in one year as well as many other ailments. It has been at times very tricky but I am pleased to say that working 

as a team St Mary’s has come through it stronger and in a great place to spring board into the future. We still have more work to do but I know 

that the children at St Mary’s will rise to the challenge and make even greater strides next year to close the gaps in learning and engage 

enthusiastically with the new curriculum ideas.  

We have all been very busy in the background implementing many new initiatives this year including piloting Power Maths at the school. We have 

decided to roll this out across the school next year to all classes whilst also retaining our good practice in reasoning and arithmetic.  We are also 

continuing to teach mathematics through Power Maths, a mastery approach to learning mathematics. Power maths is a mastery approach to 

teaching mathematics. I am sure the teachers will share further information in September.  

Our curriculum continues to be reviewed and we have developed a clear and cohesive curriculum which builds key components of knowledge of 

time alongside key skills. We will be sending out more information about this in September too.  

The enhanced curriculum offer remains a central core of our curriculum offer and we are hoping to reinstate our choir, develop even more 

sporting clubs as well as creative curriculum clubs linked to Art, Digital Media and computing and dance, gardening and of course continue with 

our ‘Giving In Faith Together’ team. We would also like reinstate the Children’s University so that children are recognised for the various clubs 

that they belong to and have access to. We will also continue to develop the outside area of the school ensuring children are developing healthy 

lifestyles through access to PE, play and outdoor learning.  

Our focus for next year includes reading, writing and mathematics as we feel that these three key skills will be again part of our drive to improve 

standards across the school. We will be embarking on Talk for Writing refresh training with St Mary’s Falmouth, developing a reading spine of 

good quality books for pupils to read in their year groups and continuing to develop fluency and mastery in mathematics.  

We will continue to build our wonderful school community, running events; parents’ meetings and also having plays and productions at 

Christmas and throughout the year, monthly mass in our church and building on all the wonderful things that we were able to do this year.  

I am really excited about the future of St Mary’s and we be looking forward to September to get going. Thank you again for your continued 

support; as always please do not hesitate to contact me about any concerns or worries that you have. I can be contacted via Dojo, Email or by 

phone.  

Have a wonderful summer break and we look forward to seeing you all back on Monday the 5th September for a new school year.  

With warmest wishes,  

Alison McDonald and the team at St Mary’s 
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Inset Day   25 and 26 July 2022 
Last day of Summer Term 26 July 2022 
 
Start of Autumn Term 5 September 2022 
Autumn Half Term  24 – 28 September 2022 
Inset Day   31 October 2022 
End of Term  16 December 2022 
Start of Spring Term 3 January 2023 
Spring Half Term  13-17 February 2023 
Inset Day   20 February 2023 
End of Term  31 March 2023 
Start of Summer Term 17 April 2023 
Bank Holiday  1 May 2023 
Summer Half Term  29 May – 2 June 2023 
Inset Day   5 June 2023 
Inset Day   24 July 2023 
Inset Day/End of Term 25 July 2023 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Parent Support Advisor Update! 
 
 
I have now been with St Marys for 2 terms and wanted 
to thank you all for making me feel so welcome. It's 
been a pleasure getting to know all the children and 
their families. I hope you all have a wonderful summer 
holiday ! 
 
If over the holidays you are sorting through your child's 
uniform and find it no longer fits then we would 
welcome any donations to our second hand uniform 
store. We will then hold a sale in the first half term of 
the new school year. 
 

I look forward to seeing you all in September 🙂 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs Cox 
 

 

Hello, my name is Mrs Langton and I'm the SENDCO at St 

Mary's. That means that I work with our children with 

Special Educational Needs and Disabilities, along with their 

teachers, parents and professionals to make sure that we are 

putting the right support in place for them at school. 

I will be writing a SEND section in the newsletters next year 

where I will share information and updates about SEND, 

explain our provision in school, or signpost you to 

additional services you can access. 

I work Thursdays and Fridays, so if you have questions or 

concerns about your child regarding SEND, please feel free 

to contact me via Dojo for an appointment.  

 

Have a lovely summer! 
 


